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BNHI set to exclude non-prescription drugs from national health coverage

The Bureau of National Health Insurance is considering excluding 1,200 non-prescription drugs from the list of medicines currently covered by the national health program, beginning July, health officials revealed yesterday.


Patients seeking medical attention at clinics and hospitals would have to pay the full cost of these non-prescription medicines, including some for the treatment of minor gastric problems, colds and dermatitis, the BNHI disclosed.


“The new measure is aimed at educating the general public on the proper use of medicines, as currently many people waste medical resources because of a lack of awareness,” said BNHI vice president Lee Cheng-hwa.


From its inception in 1995, the health insurance program has been covering the cost of non-prescription drugs, following the precedent set by the Public Employees Insurance and Labor Insurance, Lee said. He however explained that under the National Health Insurance Act, patients should bear the full cost of all non-prescription medicines.


In 2000, the BNHI tried to cancel coverage of medicines for stomach complaints, but was forced to abandon the plan due to strong opposition from health insurance beneficiaries and lawmakers.


The new decision to cancel coverage of the cost of non-prescription medicines was made after the Control Yuan issued several reprimands over the BNHI’s failure to implement the relevant section of the law.


The measure is expected to save the BNHI approximately NT$2.3 billion per year, as part of efforts to address the financial woes of the health insurance system.


Nonetheless, the figure would only amount to a saving of 2.3 percent for the BNHI’s annual budget of NT$100 billion for medication costs, Lee disclosed. He explained that drugs for the treatment of cancer and rare diseases account for the bulk of the budget.


According to the bureau, many patients fail to take the full course of the cough and stomach medicines, after seeing the doctor. Instead, they usually stop taking the medicine once their symptoms improve.

